
Washington Youth Tour— 
the experience of a lifetime
A big smile, a soft voice and a 

beautiful girl. This describes 

Shayla Walker as she begins to 

talk about her experience on Blue 

Grass Energy’s Washington Youth 

Tour (WYT) last summer.

Shayla, now a senior at Western 

Hills High School in Franklin County, 

was one of eight high school juniors 

selected to represent Blue Grass 

Energy on the WYT last June. The 

WYT takes place each summer when 

nearly 1,700 young cooperative 

members from across America visit 

the nation’s capital. It is an all-

expenses-paid trip that sharpens 

leadership skills for future leaders.

She admits she had no idea what 

the WYT was until her mom came 

home one day with mail advertising 

the trip. She grins as she admits, 

“My mom made me apply. She told 

me, ‘You never know. Just give it a 

chance.’” And Shayla is certainly glad 

she did.

“I have several favorite 

memories. One was when we visited 

the Lincoln Memorial. The acoustics 

there are so cool. Another girl on 

the trip and I decided we were going 

to sing Amazing Grace. We started, 

and everyone began to join in. It 

was amazing.”

The National Rural Electric 

Cooperative Association initiated the 

WYT in the late 1950s after then-

Senator Lyndon Baines Johnson 

suggested to electric co-op leaders that 

they “send youngsters to the nation’s 

capital where they can see what the 

flag stands for and represents.”

When on the trip, participants 

learn about the cooperative business 

model and meet with elected officials 

with the opportunity to discuss issues 

that are important back home. 

Washington Youth Tour participant Shayla Walker, along with seven other students,  
represented Blue Grass Energy on the 2018 all-expenses-paid trip to the nation's capital.  
Photo: Rachel Settles
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 “Unforgettable! 
I didn’t want 
the trip to end 
because I had 
the best time of 
my life. I want 
to go back!

B LU E  G R A S S  E N E R GY  •  J A N U A RY  2 0 1 9     26A



By President/CEO  
Michael I. Williams

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Introducing  
Pennies for Purpose
Purpose. These seven letters are what “drives the bus,” so to speak, 

at Blue Grass Energy. Regular readers of this column know we 

talk a lot about purpose. But we do more than talk. You can see 

us putting our purpose of making life better, the cooperative way 

into action every day. Whether it is volunteering with the American 

Cancer Society or planting trees at local schools, we give back so our 

communities thrive. 

This month, I’m excited to announce a new program that allows 

you to be a purpose partner with us.

We are launching Pennies for Purpose, a program to help our 

neighbors and communities for just pennies each month. It is funded 

by members who choose to round up their monthly electric bills to the 

nearest dollar.

Every cent donated to this program will be given back to charities 

and organizations in our communities. Donations will be administered 

through an advisory group made up of your fellow cooperative 

members. 

Participating is easy. To enroll, visit bgenergy.com and look for 

the logo on the left, call our office at (888) 546-4243, or look for an 

insert in your next bill. Once the program has funds, organizations 

throughout our 23-county service area will have the opportunity to 

apply for a donation through this program. 

So, I invite each of you to be a purpose partner with us and enroll 

in Pennies for Purpose. Your small change can make a big difference. 

Together, we can have an impact in making life better, the cooperative 

way for our communities.

CONTACT INFORMATION
24-Hour Service: (888) 546-4243 
Automated payment: (877) 934-9491 
Report an outage: (888) 655-4243 
bgenergy.com

HEADQUARTERS
P.O. Box 990 
1201 Lexington Road 
Nicholasville, KY 40340-0990

LOCAL OFFICES
327 Sea Biscuit Way 
Cynthiana, KY 41031-0730

1200 Versailles Road 
Lawrenceburg, KY 40342-0150

2099 Berea Road 
Richmond, KY 40476-0276

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Dennis Moneyhon | Chairman | Foster

Gary Keller | Vice Chairman | Harrodsburg

Jane Smith | Secretary-Treasurer | Waddy 

Richard Cobb IV | Richmond

Doug Fritz | Paint Lick

Jody Hughes | Lawrenceburg

Brad Marshall | Cynthiana

Paul Tucker | Sadieville

Lu Young | Nicholasville
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Rachel Settles, Editor

This institution is an equal opportunity 
provider and employer.



In addition to the Capital Hill 

visit, students sightsee, participate in 

group activities with students from 

other states and experience events 

like the Sunset Parade at the Marine 

Corps (Iwo Jima) War Memorial. 

“Another favorite experience 

was meeting our senators and 

congressmen. It helped me find where 

I fit in the political world. That was the 

day I realized I wanted to branch out 

and figure out where I stand.”

We asked Shayla her advice for 

students considering applying for the 

WYT. “If you are scared to apply, let 

go of your fear and do it anyway. My 

anxiety was really up there because 

I had no idea what to expect. Who 

would be there? What would I be 

doing? But I realized everyone going 

would be the same way.”

She admits she quickly made 

new friends and was so glad she was 

chosen to participate. “Unforgettable! 

I didn’t want the trip to end because I 

had the best time of my life. I want to 

go back!”

Blue Grass Energy is looking 

for seven high school juniors who 

would like to represent the co-op 

on the 2019 WYT. Applying is 

easy at bgenergy.com. Look for 

Washington Youth Tour under the 

Our Community tab. The deadline 

to apply is February 8. If selected to 

go, the trip is June 14-21.
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Clockwise from top, Blue Grass Energy's 2018 WYT participants: Breanna Creekmore, Shayla 
Walker, Abby Eipert, Sarah Ortiz, James Sams, Julia Bame, Davis Tursany and Jenna Mullen. 
Our nation's Capitol. WYT participant Shayla Walker next to the statue of Thomas Jefferson. 
Shayla Walker joins with other Kentucky Youth Tour participants to sing Amazing Grace at 
the Lincoln Memorial. Photos: Tim Webb 

2019 WYT: JUNE 14-21
 

HIGH SCHOOL JUNIORS CAN 
APPLY AT BGENERGY.COM 

DEADLINE FEB. 8



INTRODUCING OUR 2019 CHARITY PARTNER: 
KENTUCKY WOUNDED HEROES 
Kentucky Wounded Heroes exists to 

serve Kentucky’s current or former 

members of the United States Armed 

Forces, sworn law enforcement, 

sworn firefighters and sworn or 

affirmed EMS, all of whom have been 

injured during combat operations or 

line-of-duty service. They provide 

opportunities to hunt, fish, travel 

and reconnect to nature’s healing 

properties. 

Their mission is to honor and 

empower the emotional wellness of 

military service members, police, fire 

and emergency medical responders 

through outdoor activities, programs 

and services. We look forward to sup-

porting this charity throughout 2019. 

If you would like to know more about 

this organization, visit their website at 

kentuckywoundedheroes.net. 

Each year, Blue Grass Energy chooses a charity to work with for the year. We partner with a 
local nonprofit organization that benefits the communities in which we live and serve. Our 
fundraising efforts for the entire year go to that cause. This year, we are partnering with 
Kentucky Wounded Heroes.

Non-Discrimination Statement

In accordance with Federal civil 

rights law and U.S. Department 

of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 

regulations and policies, the USDA, 

its agencies, offices, and employ-

ees, and institutions participating 

in or administering USDA programs 

are prohibited from discriminat-

ing based on race, color, national 

origin, religion, sex, gender iden-

tity (including gender expression), 

sexual orientation, disability, age, 

marital status, family/parental sta-

tus, income derived from a public 

assistance program, political beliefs, 

or reprisal or retaliation for prior 

civil rights activity, in any program 

or activity conducted or funded 

by USDA (not all bases apply to all 

programs). Remedies and complaint 

filing deadlines vary by program 

or incident.

Persons with disabilities who 

require alternative means of com-

munication for program information 

(e.g., Braille, large print, audio-

tape, American Sign Language, 

etc.) should contact the responsible 

Agency or USDA’s TARGET Center at 

(202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or 

contact USDA through the Federal 

Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

Additionally, program information 

may be made available in languages 

other than English.

To file a program discrimina-

tion complaint, complete the USDA 

Program Discrimination Complaint 

Form, AD-3027, found online at 

www.ascr.usda.gov/filing- 

program-discrimination-complaint-

usda-customer and at any USDA 

office or write a letter addressed 

to USDA and provide in the let-

ter all of the information requested 

in the form. To request a copy of 

the complaint form, call (866) 632-

9992. Submit your completed form 

or letter to USDA by: (1) mail: U.S. 

Department of Agriculture, Office 

of the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, 

SW, Washington, D.C., 20250-9410; 

(2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or (3) email: 

program.intake@usda.gov.

USDA is an equal opportunity 

provider, employer, and lender.

®

26D     K E N T U C K Y  L I V I N G  •  J A N U A RY  2 0 1 9


